Bishop's Committee Tues., Nov. 17, 1987

PRESENT: Brewer, Hall, DeLay, Hunter, Johnson, Moose, Rethorn, Stewart

ABSENT: Page

Mo. Karen opened the meeting with Evening Prayer. There followed a discussion on the Gospel lesson.

Most of the meeting was spent on filling out the performance evaluation forms for the vicar and the bishop's committee and congregation. These are annual evaluations that are required for mission churches. Copies of these evaluations will be attached to these minutes and kept in the permanent records.

Merrill Hunter reported on the Every Member Canvass. A sample pledge card was passed around and discussion followed about procedural matters. Hunter appointed Rethorn and Fred Stewart co-chairmen of the drive. Hunter reported that we have 17 pledging units and 7 additional sporadic pledging units.

Rethorn, DeLay and Ruby Stewart will prepare the budget, so it can be ready for the Every Member Canvass kickoff.

Motion by DeLay and second by Moose to grant permission to Janice Johnson to use the guild hall for a family Thanksgiving dinner with the understanding that the church assume no liability for injury, the church is cleaned up and that a contribution is made to help defray the cost of electricity, etc. Motion carried.

Mo. Karen stated that Christmas Eve service will be at 9:00 p.m. Bishop Anderson will consecrate the new altar at his annual visitation on Feb. 7.

Hall also reported that the TIME campaign is at 86% of its goal, but Madison is only at 71%. The TIME money has now been used to bring in five new clergy to the state, and Mo. Karen's salary is supplemented by TIME.

Grace still owes \$934.00 on our Diocesan pledge, and it is due by Dec. 31. A short discussion ensued on this predicament.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Katherine T. Brewer

Katherine T. Brewer

Clerk